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WIRRAL REFORM UK
Statement from Chairman, Wirral Reform UK
You may now be aware of plans to place single, undocumented, illegal male immigrants into the King’s Gap Hotel in Hoylake. Having recently witnessed similar issues in Essex and Norfolk, amongst others, we are concerned about this move on a number of fronts. We feel that the imposition of such unknown males from cultures which may be completely at odds with British values is unacceptable and a potential danger to Wirral residents. We are further concerned that the forces of left-wing agitation will wish for all right-minded people like us to be silenced. This will not happen if we act professionally and within the law.
It is clear that the Government does not support our concerns and will use all means to stop lawful protest and comment, therefore, we ask that all online comments, protests and actions are considered carefully. If we act in a professional way we can still make our voices heard, and indeed, make a greater impact with those residents still unsure of our motives, and confirm that we are the ‘adults in the room’.
We have been making a number of contacts and having legal discussions over the past day to ensure we are on a sure footing. We do not want any Reform UK supporter to be embroiled in anything that falls foul of the law and which allows the media to portray us as they like to.
We appreciate there are those of you who will want to act immediately, but be assured the left-wing agitators will expect that, and do everything to focus the media, as usual, on our actions. We are not advocating doing nothing, just that we should have a plan of action rather than be gung-ho. 
We will keep you informed as to what is happening, as best we can, and we appreciate Council officers may equally be out of the loop on certain matters.
Our aim is to have the illegal immigrants removed from the hotel by peaceful and lawful means. 
Thank you, as ever, for your support.  
DAVID BURGESS-JOYCE
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